T-Craft Aero Club 
Meeting Minutes 

Date: 13 Jan 2022 
Location: Online via Zoom 
Meeting type: Board of Directors 
Version: FINAL
Board members:
	Name
	Position
	Attendance 

	Ivan Sudac
	President
	Present

	Ken Kaae
	Treasurer
	Present

	Reggie Sellers
	Director of Billing
	Present

	Jim Hudson
	Director of Membership
	Present

	Jim Eyre
	Director of Maintenance
	Present

	David Thomas
	Director of Safety & Hangar
	Present

	Jim Manley
	Secretary
	Present


Guests: 
Members: Andy Toth, Ben Cook, Elizabeth Carter, Charles Wambolt, Chris Nebrigich, Gordon Hall, Justin Robinson, Greg Herbert, Kent Murri, Kevin Harvey, Len Erickson, Lorena Correa, Max Pearcy, Mike Arnold, Paul Chase, Pete Glick, Wade Spradley, Skyler Pierce, Tim Ferrill.
Compiled by Jim Manley
Meeting called to order 19:00 MST
New Business
A. Members input
Gordon Hall: Purchased 3 Garmin G5s for installation in club aircraft. Expects work to be completed by end of January. He’s also working on calibration for instrument in 64R.
Paul Chase reported on progress on setting up club swag source. He will replace the logo on file for sample merchandise with higher resolution images. When ready, board members will order sample items. Ivan suggested that the membership be invited to submit other logo items. 
Board will discuss changes to club policy on flight proficiency requirements at February meeting
Question about how to handle the new hangar will be discussed 
Ivan searching for a club historian as a highlight for the club’s 50th anniversary year. Ken Kaae confirmed club founding date in 1972.
Reggie Sellers thanked Chris Nebrigich for helping with the Treasurer and Billing duties, Len Erickson, and Gordon Hall for their help with aircraft maintenance, and Jeff Adams for other hangar help.
Kent Murri: Asked about extra Garmin G5 option for measuring OAT. Kent will ask Gordon Hall if they were in the original order.
Charlie Wambolt: Asked Ken Kaae and Reggie Sellers about the QuickBooks option for batch payments.  
Reports 
A. President’s Report — Ivan Sudac
Ivan sent email about board elections at January membership meeting. Jason Martin will officiate.
B. Treasurer’s Report –Ken Kaae
He’s working on a plan to pay down the Bantara Bank more aggressively.
Frustration with machine scanning handwritten checks being deposited to club account. He requests that handwritten checks be completed with dark blue or black ink.
Account Balances (before bills subtracted and after deposit made)
Savings
(1) Engine, prop, member deposits		$   49,119.05
(2) Hull, avionics, paint				$   49,558.75
Checking						$   90,349.04
Total cash (after bills paid)				$ 189,026.84
Transfers
To Engine, prop, member deposits			$    3,309.00
To Hull, paint						$    1,608.00
To Avionics						$    1,917.00
Bills to pay:
Hangar loan #1 (Bal $109,426.04 p/o 8 Jul 28)	$    1,723.48
Bantara Bank (N121M bal $86,682.56 p/o 2035)	$       796.66
State sales tax						$       249.48
CenturyLink (DSL)					$         44.99
Elizabeth Graham					$       655.00
US Liability Insurance Co.				$       633.20
Time Sync (Schedule Master)				$    1,062.00
City of Nampa (Land Lease)				$    3,304.68
Idaho Power (New Hangar)				$         20.30
Idaho Power (Old Hangar)				$       137.33
Aero Services						$    5,695.11
Boeing Digital (Garmin updates)			$       900.00
AvCenter (fuel)					$    2,703.05
Trac Fone						$         20.76
Name-Cheap (web hosting)				$         49.04
Drop Box						$       119.88
Total expenditures:					$  18,114.96
Action: 	
Moved to pay bills: Jim Manley
Seconded: David Thomas
Approved unanimously
C. Membership Director’s report – Jim Hudson
Resigning member
Jeff Hibbs – Class II  Joined 10/13/2020 No Refund
Member statistics	
120 Members (after new members and resignation)
96 Active flying members (Cap: 14 x 7 = 98)
35 on wait list (20 active list, 15 holding pattern) Est 14 mn wait
40 Class I members (33%)
80 Class II members (67%)
13 Inactive (voluntary suspension)
26 suspended (22%) BFR, Med, Attend, Billing, inc 13 inactive
Ratings
12 Student Pilots
69 Private Pilots
29 Commercial Pilots
10 Air Transport Pilots
48 Instrument rated Pilots (not all are current)
Discussion points
Webpage – Host and Domain switched successfully to namecheap.com.  Still some issues with the tcraft.org emails forwarding, but have a fix figured out.
2022 Calendar updated – please review dates for Plane Washes, GV Fly in, and Poker Run
Discussion: Add to club policy that scheduling an aircraft for more than 14 consecutive days requires board approval
Action
(1) Moved to add to club policy: Jim Hudson
(2) Seconded: David Thomas
(3) Approved unanimously
Review of proposed budget and aircraft rates for 2022
D. Billing Director’s Report — Reggie Sellers 
8 people were late this month
Reggie and Ken will send out 1099 forms to board members shortly
Preparing tax data for accountant
E. Maintenance Director’s Report – Jim Eyre
He’s preparing his portion of the annual report to the club membership
His medical condition still doesn’t allow him leave home until his blood marrow resumes functioning.
Aircraft status
375
(1) Nothing reported
64R
(2) Starting annual next week
686
(3) Nothing reported
93F
(4) Nothing reported
89E
(5) Bill for Garmin 430 data base just received
93S
(6) Nothing reported
21M
(7) Two Garmin G5s will be installed this month
F. Safety/Hangar Director’s report – David Thomas
He sent a draft for proposed language for new club flight currency policy. No board members have received it, so he will resend it.
G. Secretary’s report – Jim Manley
File system (paper and digital) overhaul still in progress
Next newsletter will publish end of January
V	Meeting adjourned at 21:43 MST
1. Moved: Jim Manley
2. Seconded: Reggie Sellers
3. Action: Approved unanimously
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